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CABINET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

(Council Chamber - Port Talbot Civic Centre)

Members Present: 20 November 2019

Chairperson: Councillor S.Rahaman

Councillors: S.apDafydd, S.E.Freeguard, S.A.Knoyle, 
S.Miller, R.Mizen, J.D.Morgan, S.Paddison, 
L.M.Purcell, S.M.Penry and A.N.Woolcock

Officers In 
Attendance

S.Phillips, A.Evans, H.Jenkins, G.Nutt, K.Jones, 
A.Thomas, C.Griffiths, H.Jones, PWalker, 
C.Davies and T.Davies

Cabinet Invitees: Councillors C.Clement-Williams, D.Jones, 
R.G.Jones, E.V.Latham, A.R.Lockyer, 
P.A.Rees, P.D.Richards, A.J.Taylor and 
A.Wingrave

1. PRE- DECISION SCRUTINY

The committee scrutinised the following cabinet items:

Alternative Model – Older Person’s Council

The Older Person’s Council (OPC) had not been reviewed since it 
was set up in 2005. With an ever increasing older population, plus 
changing issues affecting older person’s lives, as well as the big 
changes around adult social care, it was the right time to form a 
different type of model.

Members emphasised how important it was for the voice of older 
people to be heard loud and clear within Neath Port Talbot. 
Discussion had taken place over the last 2 years with members of the 
OPC, as well as various other groups within the local community 
which engage older people. It was planned to hold a symposium 
around April 2020 to speak to older people about the issues which 
affect their lives. A mix of additional methods would be used to 
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capture the views of older people, including over the internet and face 
to face.

Members praised the work of the current OPC, and noted that the 
same members could also be a part of the new remodelled forum, if 
they so wished. Members stressed the importance of capturing the 
views of representatives of older people, such as carers.

It was noted that there would be no change to the current age criteria, 
and older people would be able to join from the age of fifty.

Following scrutiny, the committee was supportive of the proposals to 
be considered by cabinet.

2. FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 2019/20

The scrutiny officer advised members that a number of dates had 
been changed in order to accommodate the recently announced UK 
Parliamentary Election on 12 December 2019. The forward work 
programme had been updated accordingly.

The committee noted the Forward Work Programme for 2019/20.
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